
251 West 57th Street 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 
VOICE OF AMERICA 

NEW YORK, N. Y. 

May 7, 1952 

Dear Mr. Geary: 

This is to acknowledge your letter of 

April 25th and to verify your reception 
report of the U.S.C.G. Cutter Courier now 
undergoing tests in the Caribbean. 

Your interest in the Voice of America 

is greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely yours, 

Stanley Miller 
International Broadcasting Service 

Mr. Kermit Geary, 
R.F.L. #2, 

Walnutport, Pennsylvania 


